Good morning:
 
As promised at the conclusion of our 9/3/09 town council workshop, Mike, Anne, Jay Scherma, Nancy Marshall, and I met to discuss possible next steps with regard to the consideration of the Thomas Memorial Library. We obviously had no decision making authority, but the following thoughts seemed to characterize where we were at the end of the meeting. I would offer them for your consideration.
 
It was suggested that the Thomas Memorial Library Study Committee be formally thanked by the town council and relieved of its duty at our next council meeting in October. The TML Trustees would again become the primary contact group as discussions about the library's future proceed.   
 
Due to the impending significant change in the makeup of the town council, it was felt that further consideration of the library by the council should be delayed until after the new members are on board and have experienced a period (and program) of orientation. It was suggested that another council workshop be held on the library near the end of the first quarter of the next council year.
 
It was suggested that a program of public education be embarked upon to generate interest in the needs of the library and in the recommendations found in the TML Study Report. This should especially include current and prospective town councilors. It was felt that there is a need for grassroots buy-in if significant change at the library is to be realized.
 
It was suggested that as part of the education process, councilors and interested citizens may benefit from a presentation on capital campaigns and/or non-profit fundraising. These types of introductory seminars are often available free of charge by professional fundraising consultants.
 
The TML Foundation should be contacted in order to discern its degree of support for the Study Committee's recommendations.
 
Thank you.
 
Jim 
 



Bing brings you health info from trusted sources. Try it now!
